BOARD OF DIRECTORS

ALAMANCE COUNTY TOURISM DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Wednesday, November 13th, 2019 at 10:00 A.M.

Visitors Bureau Office

        Present:   Cary Worthy


 
    CVB Staff:  Grace VandeVisser
                        Kavita Patel                                                                        Claire Davis
                        Katie Dukeshire                                                                  Brian Baker






       Moment of Silence
Katie Dukeshire, Chair, called the meeting to order and a moment of silence was observed.


Approval of Minutes
Katie asked if there were any additions or corrections to be made to the minutes of the September 25th meeting. Cary Worthy motioned to approve the minutes, Kavita Patel seconded the motion; the minutes were unanimously approved. 
Collection Report

Grace VandeVisser presented the Financial Reports for July 1, 2018 through September 30, 2019. Total assets are $1,479, 841. Occupancy Tax collections reported through August 2019 total $184,334 which is a 15.35% increase over the same period last year. Investments total $583,347. Sales Tax total $2,728,875 which is a 7.79% increase. 
Visitor Bureau Updates
Grace brought to the boards attention the discussion that took place at the previous TDA meeting about having a TDA advisory board. Grace clarified what an advisory board would mean.  According to the discussion the TDA members will contribute a list of community members who may serve on our board in the future but for the present time would act as advisory members. These advisory members will attend meetings, give input but not vote. When a position opens on the board the hope is that an advisory member would take the position as they would already be briefed on the topics the board is currently discussing. Katie motioned that we invite advisory members who would not vote but serve as a bench and which would include two hoteliers and one attraction. Cary seconded the motion. 

Grace stated that we need a TDA Board Secretary, and this will be addressed at the next meeting when more board members are present to vote. 

Grace provided a grant update. The CVB has received receipts from the Textile Heritage Museum which qualified for a grant this year and is waiting on receipts for reimbursement from two other grant recipients, Alamance Battleground and Graham Parks and Recreation. Grace has received one grant application for the new year from Motley which will be used for the town of Haw River. The new grant applications will be reviewed in December. Grace plans to reach out to those who may not be aware of the grants in the community to inform them that they are available. Cary suggested having a meeting to inform local partners what is available with the grants. Cary suggested moving the date of the grant application deadline to give applicants more time. Grace explained the reason we have not moved the grant timeline is that most of the folks know what future events they have and the grant is available every year. Grace mentioned the possibility of doing smaller grants throughout the year. Brian reminded all it was a difficult environment to control as the CVB tried this in the past. Katie asked if all the grant money is not used will we lose the money or have to offer less money the following year. Brian responded that all money stays in the grant fund even if it is not used that year. Grace stated that she is planning a workshop this coming Spring which will educate the community about the grant process structure. 
Grace discussed the Strategic Plan for 2018-2020. Grace stated a major component of the plan is to move the Visitor’s Bureau to a location that would be more visible to traffic and attract more walk-in visitors. Some of the issues with the current location is low visibility, no signage on the street and a further location from the highway. Grace stated that hiring a commercial realtor would start the process of seeing what is available in the community, preferably close to the highway. Grace mentioned the possibility of also having satellite offices within the community such as Alamance Crossing or downtown Mebane. Katie mentioned she has a realtor and she will check to see if he is available. Brian stated there are still details to work through, such as who would have ownership of the building, but he sees no problem with going ahead and letting a realtor know the TDA is looking. Grace mentioned that moving is beneficial to everyone as there will be more eyes on the information we are pushing out. Katie asked if the new location would just be a visitor center or a meeting space as well. Grace responded that a meeting space would be great as this would offer a meeting place for the community with the possibly of promoting exhibits and attractions by showcasing local art or museum pieces.  Cary mentioned it is important that the location be off the highway, so a person does not have to search for the location. Brian stated that financially we can afford to move forward with this plan. 
Grace stated that the 2020 Board meeting dates have been set and are available to view. She also stated that the CVB will begin to put the agenda and minutes from the TDA Board Meetings on the website. Grace updated the board on two bids that were placed for BMX and The Disc Golf Association. The bid for BMX was not accepted but Alamance County is in the top 2 for The Disc Golf Association. The Disc Golf Association will follow up with questions. 

Grace stated that she has met with several people associated with the Inn at Elon including their sales person. Grace will be reviewing their website for updates to the local attractions. The Inn at Elon is looking for photography and re-writing for their website as they are expanding their reach for students to the West Coast. They would like to design something on a smaller scale than our Visitor Guide to offer visitors. The Inn at Elon will open the second week of January with a restaurant that is open to the public. 
Grace stated that we have our brochures at the Raleigh, Greensboro and Charlotte airport who reached out for brochures at no charge to us. 
Grace stated that she will be speaking at a Chamber of Commerce leadership event in Wrightsville beach next week about our brand and about what we do at the CVB. Grace will also be moderating a panel of questions. 
Katie thanked the CVB for providing gift bags for the Veterans at the annual Veteran’s Day event at Country Inn and Suites. 
Claire Davis gave a brief report on Visitor Services activities since July. In total the CBV has distributed 4,250 Visitor Guides to Visitor Centers and attractions as well as potential travelers or people who are relocating. 411 of these requests came in through the website this year. Claire stated that walk-In traffic for September was 57 individuals. In September the CVB mailed 10 packets out to the NC Welcome Centers to see whether they needed to re-stock the Alamance County visitor guides and brochures at the centers. From responses to this letter the CVB mailed 1,120 Visitor Guides and 7,000 brochures for various attractions. Claire gave a brief summary of her time at the Visitor Services Conference in Kansas City. Claire highlighted the various keynote speakers at the event including a lecture on the Global Portrait of American Travelers study which stated travelers are interested in finding small towns to visit. 
            Adjourn
Katie Dukeshire adjourned the meeting at 11:39 am.
Minutes submitted by Claire Davis.
